
 1 

Anne Arundel Retired School Personnel Association  

Executive Board Electronic Meeting (Due to COVID-19 Emergency Guidelines) 

Thursday, June 11, 2020, Edited June 12, 2020 

 

Call to Order: Distribution List Executive Board Notification  

Pledge to the Flag: The Pledge as it appears in the U.S. Code - "I pledge allegiance to the Flag of the 

United States of America, and to the Republic for which it stands, one Nation under God, indivisible, with 

liberty and justice for all."   

Minutes of the April 8, 2020 I make a motion to accept the minutes as presented (Sharyn Doyle) 

I will second the motion.  Leslie Schell.  

Treasurer’s Report: Max Mueller (pages 8-10 attached). The report must receive a motion to accept 

the report and a second for approval. Note: The emergency FY21 budget was approved by the executive 

board in April; however, it still must be approved at a general membership meeting in September or via 

a Constant Contact vote. 

 

Committee Reports:  

AARSPA Chorus, “Voices in Melody”: Rick Wiles -The Spring Concerts were cancelled due to Our 
Shepherd Lutheran Church following AACPS closing procedures and the senior centers not allowing 
visitors or groups per the Governor’s Executive Orders.  
 

Corresponding Secretary: Brenda Gibson- I have received two notification requests to be added to the 

email list rather than mailing, one of which included an address change. These were forwarded to Leslie. 

Will continue to do so as I receive calls and emails.  

Recording Secretary: Zetta Hart- I received a $500 grant from the State of Maryland Literacy 

Association for our Little Library project 

Community Service/Consumer Education:   

• Consumer Education Committee: Phyllis Cherry 

 The article I have written for the Informer contains information about opportunities to participate 

in research studies pertaining to issues affecting seniors.  

 

• Community Service: Phyllis Cherry 

 

 School Supplies were collected at the September luncheon and delivered to Park, Tyler Heights 

and Maryland City Elementary schools.  

 Donations for food and supplies were given to the Anne Arundel County Animal Care and 

Control Center.  

 Food and pantry supplies were collected at the November luncheon and given to the Maryland 

Food Bank. 
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 Socks and underwear were collected at the February luncheon and distributed to elementary 

schools where there is a need. 

 Organized membership participation in the Annapolis Walk to end Alzheimer’s. $3590.00 was 

donated. 

 Three AARPSA members were nominated and inducted into The Maryland Senior Hall of Fame. 

They were: 

  Deborah Ahalt 

  Virginia Crespo 

  Mildred ( Millie) Gardner 

 Charles and Michelle Day have been nominated for the 2020-year.  

Two schools will receive our Little Libraries, Park Elementary and Ferndale Early Learning 

Center.  The libraries have been picked up at CAT-N. Two Eagle Scout candidates have been identified 

by Rick Wiles to complete the painting and installation. We are working with AACPS for third party 

approval and building details. We have a number of books ready to be placed in the libraries. 

Members volunteered at the Scholastic Warehouse in Odenton, Md. for the purpose of earning books to 

be given to teachers starting their career. They were then able to establish their first classroom library. 

Combined with books donated by AARSPA members, over 1600 books were collected and distributed.  

The AARSPA Community Service Committee was awarded the MRSPA community service award for 

their donation of books to teachers.  

The committee is supporting the placement of two Little Libraries in Anne Arundel County. Two 

containers are being built by the Anne Arundel Center for Applied Technology-North and books will be 

purchased using the $100.00 award from MRSPA and the $500.00 award from SoMLA (State of 

Maryland Literacy Association) 

Toiletries donated by members and collected at each luncheon were donated to the following shelters, 

Samaritan House, Sarah’s House, Arden House and The Lighthouse where assembled “shower bags” 

were given to the residents.  

 

Educator/Employee of the Month: Anthony Anzalone- Due to Covid-19 and the closing of the Central 

Office and the AACPS since March, there have been no Recognitions for April, May and June during 

the Bd Meetings held on the first Wednesday of the month.  Word has been received that on June 17, the 

Bd will recognize the April 2020 Awardees.  Their names were submitted before the State shut down 

occurred.   
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Free School Museum: Karlie Everett 

1).   Annearrundell County Free School Museum (FSM) Report for the June 11, 2020 AARSPA 

Executive Board Meeting 

 

    1.   Maryland Day Weekend Group 

    

          As you may remember, we submitted $100 to become a part of this group.  The $100 was for 

public relations efforts to advertise the Maryland Day celebrations among the many members of this 

group.  The celebrations were cancelled because of the Corona Virus.  

          A zoom meeting was held for the members on May 20, 2020.  I couldn't get into the virtual 

meeting but was able to review the notes from the meeting.  The historic sites that are reopening seem to 

have revenue needs and they need their ticketed admissions in addition to grant funding. Even though 

these sites need to generate revenue for expenses and salaries, the events they are planning all seem to 

be outdoors or online/virtual.  The leader of this group distributed a very useful handout on reopening 

guidelines.  A request was made for individuals to submit what their groups do with flag-related content 

for forwarding to the Pride of Baltimore for their Flag Day celebration.  I sent an article about what we 

do at the FSM with the Calvert Banner and the Maryland State Flag. 

 

2).     Four Rivers Heritage Area Group 

 

         As you may remember, we are not an official member of this group but could one day be a 

member if the western part of Anne Arundel County is approved for participation.  The Executive 

Director of this group sends biweekly email newsletters.  There has been a large quantity of information 

dispersed about safe and healthy re-openings of museums and historic sites. 

        A Recovery Task Force was formed but I declined participating because the FSM is quite different 

from most of the sites.  We are all volunteer.  We have no need to generate capital.  We are a small, 

interactive museum. 

        A request was made by #Museum Survival Kit for information shared at historic sites with the 

theme of survival and life ways.  I submitted an article that included the notions of the survival of 

teaching and learning, recycling, and Farm to Table which we share at the FSM.  I sent it to Debbie 

Ahalt for posting with a tag from this Museum Survival Kit project. 

 

3).     Reopening the FSM 

 

       Open Houses for April, May, and June have been cancelled.  The Facebook page announces that we 

are closed until further notice.  We may need to form an Ad Hoc Committee when it is prudent for face-

to-face conversation so we can discuss when and how to reopen the FSM.   

        We probably should consider we are an Anne Arundel County School property and we may not 

want to open until it is clear that schools are safely opening.  By the way, I am hearing that school field 

trips in some districts may not be approved until further notice.   

        We also need to consider that most, if not all, of our volunteers are in the "vulnerable" category. 

This category is still encouraged to be Safer at Home.  So, we would not have the volunteers to Spring 

Clean the building nor serve as Docents. 

        We also need to consider the guidelines for museum re-openings and what other historic sites are 

doing.  For example, Historic London Town has a written policy that includes some of the following 

guidelines:  Only the gardens and grounds are open.  No trash cans are available on site.  Anything 

brought on site needs to be taken off site.  Bathrooms will not be available. Wash hands or use hand 

sanitizer before and after the visit.  Practice social distancing.  

        There are many, many items like those mentioned above that we will need to consider when we 

open the inside of the building to the public.  The most worrisome to me is the notion of touching items 



 4 

in the building.  We have always encouraged guests to touch items and when school tours visit, the 

children use slates and read from McGuffey Readers and play with wooden colonial toys.  At the time 

we reopen, will we need a "no touching" policy.  If so, why are we reopening?   

      While we are waiting to reopen, I will continue to try and keep the FSM in the public's eye by 

participating with the Maryland Day Weekend Group and the Four Rives Heritage Group and anything 

else I can think of or is suggested. 

 

Free School Maintenance: Bob Kanach 

I have visited the Free School several times over the past two months to do the water treatment, change 

the HVAC filter, clean the gutters and wash the windows. Since the Board of Education has taken over 

the maintenance of the grounds, I went over to check on the quality of the work. In previous year, the 

company the LaVall Community Association used to do their general maintenance to cut the grass at the 

Free School and the BOE reimbursed the association for the cost. I wanted to make sure that the BOE 

met the same quality of service. I am happy to say that they have matched and surpassed the general 

contractor because they have also trimmed the dead branches from the trees around the building. 

I have also contacted the company that put in the HVAC unit on site to do the one-year checkup of the 

unit.I will meet with the technician on Monday, June 15, 2020 not May 15,2020. At that time, I will 

discuss the bi-yearly maintenance programs available and will report back to the executive board my 

findings. 

 

Legislative:  Sharyn Doyle and Virginia Crespo 

 

During our current pandemic, most Marylanders have been pleased with the way Governor Hogan 

handled the virus. Yet during this same time, he vetoed more than 2 dozen bills that were 

passed including a higher tax on tobacco, a new tax on electronic smoking devices and a tax on digital 

advertising revenue…..all of which would help with the estimated revenue loss of $2.8 billion including 

nearly $1 billion in income tax revenue, in just three months because of the novel coronavirus.  

 

 Hogan’s also vetoed the Blueprint for Maryland’s Future, a sweeping package that would have 

increased state aid to school districts by almost $3.4 billion in 10 years ...knowing the first three years of 

the Blueprint for Maryland’s Future were funded WITHOUT increasing taxes. 

 

Other bills vetoed would create a coordinating council to respond to crime, start community programs in 

10 high-crime zones across the state, require background checks for private sales of long guns and rifles, 

expand the confidentiality of juvenile records, add fourth-degree burglary to the list of convictions that 

can be expunged, remove some marijuana possession charges from Maryland Case Search, and require 

the governor to allocate $3 million annually to the Maryland Violence Intervention and Prevention 

Program Fund. Hogan also rejected an act that would have required him to send $5.5 million to the 

Baltimore Symphony Orchestra from 2022-2026. 

Hogan said he would let hundreds of bills from the House and Senate become law without his signature. 

Most notable among those are the Built to Learn Act, authorizing the Maryland Stadium Authority to 

issue $2.2 billion for school construction, and the Racing and Community Development Act, which 

would allow the stadium authority to issue up to $375 million in bonds to build new racetracks at Laurel 

Park and Pimlico Race Course. 
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 Many of our legislators have been very busy with helping citizens with Unemployment Insurance. As 

you may know from the news, the new system has been disastrous, with people being denied, not able to 

speak to anyone from the Dept. of Labor as to how to apply, why denied, etc.  Our Legislators will have 

an opportunity to override the vetoes when they convene again either later this year or next year. 

 

Here is a URL where you can review all of the passed 

legislation http://mgaleg.maryland.gov/mgawebsite/Legislation/Report?id=passedByBoth for more 

information. 

 Membership Report – Leslie Schell 

Local Level 

In late April, thanks to the dedicated team of Bob and Mary Jo Kanach, the April Informer (over 

1100 newsletters with labels and 3 mailing dots per newsletter) was mailed through a connection Bob 

had at the board. In addition, we were able to mail 180 locals only renewal letters. To date, 80 locals 

have responded, so a reminder is being prepared for a second mailing. 

With the assistance of Bob, we have worked to bring the associations CC (Constant Contact) list 

up to date to ensure the electronic distribution of information is current. 

Since March 1 (the date MRSPA sets for their records) we have lost 13 members (local or both).  

We have yet to hear any information about potential retirees whom we should/can contact. 

 

State Level 

 The state plans to send out their first billing reminder about June 15th for members who pay by 

check. There will only be two billing notices sent this year with the last being in August. Those who 

have designated dues deduction will see that in July. 

 The recruitment incentive is still in effect for a NEW member.  

 By the numbers we have 1027 dues deducted members with 1559 current total membership as of 

June 1. 

 

Newsletter and Historian Reports-Carla Duls 

AARSPA Informer  

The deadline for the August issue of the AARSPA Informer is August 1. The August issue usually 

contains the following articles: President’s message, Educator/Employee of the Month, Remembrance, 

From the Free School, Scholarship News, Important Dates, New members. Last year there were articles 

on the Back to School Event at Romilo’s, Volunteers at Scholastic Books, reservation form for 

Gettysburg trip, Happy Hour at the Elks, reservation for September luncheon, MRSPA ABM, and an ad 

for Brian Boru October fundraiser. Looking at this list, you can see just how much we haven’t been able 

to do in the past few months. Send me whatever you can for this issue.  

This might be a good time for a human-interest story. Send me a brief account of how you have been 

spending your time in quarantine. Online classes taken, online travel or tours, books read, new hobbies, 

housecleaning undertaken, binge TV watching, # of Zoom meetings attended, etc. Submissions will be 

kept anonymous on request or you could include a picture of an accomplishment (something you built, a 

craft you completed, a sewing project, etc.).  

 

http://mgaleg.maryland.gov/mgawebsite/Legislation/Report?id=passedByBoth
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Historian/Archivist  

It’s that time again! Year-end committee reports are due by the end of July. Reports should include 

names of all committee members and a description of what the committee accomplished in the past year. 

You can send reports to me at carla.duls1948@gmail.com.  

Pre-retirement:  John Salwach-Retirement meeting cancelled. Like most folks everything else on hold.  

  

Program:  Rick Wiles/Charles Gable/Dixie Stack-Speakers are scheduled for September 2020 and 

tentatively for February 2021 contingent on current health Executive Orders 
 

Publicity:  Debbie Ahalt-I posted the cancellation of April Free School events and postponement of the 

clean up on Facebook (check it out if you have access). 

Raffle:  No report 

Remembrance and Sunshine: Millie Gardner will gladly continue as Remembrance Chair to send 

cards for anniversaries and emeritus birthdays with Dianne Rogers as Get-Well Greeter and Linda Poole 

as  Memorial Service Leader and Sympathy card distributor.  Carla has received an e-mail stating these 

changes, so she can make the necessary changes in our next published INFORMER.  

Scholarship Report-Tillie Barckley 

The Executive Board received through an email the Scholarship Awards Booklet with the committee 

members (Tony, Sharyn, Debbie G.), Carla and Debbie receiving a hard copy. Our five young scholars 

were represented for their well-deserved success. I sent an email to each of them with a congratulatory 

message and best wishes for their next step on their educational journey. The $20,000 check has been 

mailed to Scholarships for Scholars. 

 

Donations are continuing to arrive for both AARSPA and the 21st Century Education Foundation, Inc. A 

beautiful note and a check were received from Margaret Cutchins who is 96 years old. Checks have been 

sent in memory of Melvin Booze, Sr., Joel Drapalski, Eunice J. Emge, Elizabeth “Betty” Feusahrens, 

Marvin Heptinstall, Thomas Neuenschwander, Olin Yoder, Ronald”Butch” Young and Eileen Zindel. 

 

Brian Boru Irish Pub Management inquired as to whether or not we wanted to sponsor a carryout 

fundraiser. We accepted, Thursday, June 25, 2020, from 3:00-8:00 p.m., ordering online at 

Brianborupub.com or call 410-975-2678.  It is a select 3 course menu for $25.00. $10.00 from each meal 

ordered benefits AARSPA. Kudos for advertising to Bob for Constant Contact, Debbie for Facebook, 

and everyone for making phone calls, emails or texts. 

 

Trips and Travel: Lucy Travers, Ch. Trip Committee 

The next scheduled trip will be Wednesday, October 15th. The plan is to travel to Chesapeake City, visit 

the C&D Canal Museum, followed by a seafood buffet at Schaefer's Canal House, and then cruise the 

C&D Canal on the M/V Summer Breeze, a handicapped accessible ship.  We are encouraging people to 

invite family and friends as we need a minimum of 40 people. The cost will be $117. 
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Assistant Treasurer: Trips Committee 

The Blue Angels Cruise was cancelled because of the COVID 19 virus. We have received total refund of 

our deposits for that trip and we have mailed out refunds to all those who signed up to go. 

Our next scheduled trip is the C&D Boat Cruise and Seafood Lunch at Schaefer’s Canal House in 

Chesapeake City, Maryland. The initial deposits were made on March 11, 2020 and the flyer is prepared 

for inclusion in the August Informer. We need to contact Gunther prior to including the announcement 

in the newsletter to verify that the trip is still available. 

Assistant Treasurer: General Meeting/Luncheon 

The business meeting and luncheon at Renditions obviously was cancelled because of the COVID 19 

pandemic. I have been in contact with the new events coordinator at the establishment and she assured 

me that our deposit can be applied to a future luncheon there. With the culinary instructor retiring at 

CATN and the uncertainty as to whether we will be even allowed in the school in November, we might 

just want to move the November luncheon to Renditions. 

The next schedule general meeting and luncheon is scheduled to be held at Two Rivers Restaurant on 

Thursday, September 10, 2020. As of this date I have not been in contact with the restaurant because of 

the uncertainty of our ability to meet. As the picture becomes clearer as to whether or not we can meet 

as an association, I will make contact with Two Rivers. The executive board should consider this 

meeting as our required business meeting so that the proposed budget can be voted on. 

Old Business: Renditions Luncheon/Business Meeting Program-Postponed to a later date since this is 

required by our by-laws. Our next business meeting is scheduled for September 10, 2020, at Two Rivers 

Restaurant. 

 

New Business: Please send items to me so I can include this business for the July meeting. 

Executive Board President Items:  

• The Board approved an emergency FY21 budget in the April Email Meeting; however, our May 

General Meeting was cancelled due to COVID-19. Our by-laws require the membership to 

approve the new budget at the general membership meeting. The next scheduled meeting will be 

September 10, 2020, at the Two Rivers Restaurant. I will put the budget approval on the agenda 

for that meeting, unless we determine how to use Constant Contact with our membership. 

• Please refer to the attached MRSPA and AARSPA calendars for scheduled meetings that pertain 

to your position. 

• With the re-opening of Maryland by our Governor, I am very optimistic that we will have a face 

to face meeting in July. We will only use ZOOM in July, if we have further restrictions. I will use 
the President’s Line Item to pay for the application and fee. 

• The Board will need to make a decision on the 2021 Florida Trip at the July meeting. 

• Thank you to current Board Members for agreeing to serve another year in their positions. We had a 
few minor changes in the program committee and the Voices in Melody. I will send the amended roster 
to MRSPA this week. 
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AARSPA 2020-21 Calendar 

(as of 6/4/20) 

 

Th., June 25, 2020 Brian Boru carryout scholarship fund raiser,489 Ritchie Hwy, Severna Park 3:00 – 

8:00pm. Order online at brianborupub.com or call 410-975-2678 

 

Th., July 9, 2020 Executive Board Meeting – AACPS Board of Education in Center 2A @ 10:00am – 

12:00pm 

 

Wed., July 29, 2020 MRSPA Local Presidents’ Meeting to be done by Zoom 

 

Th., Sept. 10, 2020 General membership meeting and luncheon – Two Rivers Restaurant @ Lake Shore 

Plaza off Mountain Road: registration,9:45am & meeting at 10:30am 

 

Th., Oct. 8, 2020 Executive Board Meeting – AACPS Board of Education in Center 2A @ 10:00am – 

12:00pm  

 

Wed., Oct. 14, 2020 C&D Canal Boat Cruise & Seafood luncheon at Schaefer’s Canal House in Chesapeake 

City, MD 

 

Th., Oct. 22, 2020 Maryland Senior Citizens Hall of Fame Awards Luncheon @ Michael’s Eighth Avenue, 

Glen Burnie, MD (Tentative) 

 

Th., Nov. 12, 2020 General membership meeting and luncheon – Renditions Golf Course, Davidsonville, MD 

9:45am registration & meeting 10:30am 

 

Wed. Dec. 9, 2020 “Elf” The Musical at Toby’s Dinner Theatre, Columbia, MD. 

 

Th., Jan. 14, 2021 Executive Board Meeting – AACPS Board of Education in Center 2A @ 10:00am – 

12:00pm 
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TBD MRSPA Legislative Workshop will be held in January, but date not determined yet 

 

Th., Feb. 11, 2021 General membership meeting and luncheon – Blue Dolphin Restaurant, 1166  

(Snow date 2/18/21) Rt. 3, South, Gambrills, MD 21054 9:45am registration, & 10:30am meeting 

 

Wed., Mar. 17, 2021 MRSPA Local Presidents’ Meeting 

 

Wed., Apr. 7, 2021 Executive Board Meeting – AACPS Board of Education in Center 2A @ 10:00am – 

12:00pm  

 

Fri., May 12, 2021 MRSPA annual Business Meeting at Camelot by Martins in Upper Marlboro, MD  

 

Th., June 10, 2021 Executive Board Meeting – The Free School, 1298 Lavall Drive, Davidsonville, MD @ 

10:00am to 12:00pm 

 

Th., July 8, 2021 Executive Board Meeting – AACPS Board of Education in Center 2A @ 10:00am – 

12:00pm 

 

Th. May 13, 2021 Business Meeting/Luncheon – Location to be determined 
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Maryland Retired School Personnel Calendar for 2020-21 

All meeting locations are subject to change depending on coronavirus building 

closures. 

 

Board of Director’s Meetings 
 

     August 12, 2020                     MRSPA Office, Odenton, MD 

                              December 9, 2020                        MRSPA Office, Odenton, MD 

                              March 10, 2021                            MRSPA Office, Odenton, MD 

 

Executive Committee Meetings 
 

                        January 13, 2021            MRSPA Office, Odenton, MD 

       June 16, 2021            MRSPA Office, Odenton, MD 

 

Leadership Workshop 
       

      September  16, 2020                          Comfort Inn, Bowie, MD 

 

President’s Meetings 
       

      July  29, 2020                                             Via Zoom 
      March 17, 2021                                    MRSPA Office, Odenton, MD 

        

     Legislative Workshop 
 

                              January 26, 2021                                Miller Senate Office Building, Annapolis, MD 

       February 3, 2021       (snow date) 

 

     Annual Business Meeting 
 

      May 12, 2021                       Martin’s Camelot, Upper Marlboro, MD 

 

NRTA: AARP’S Educator Community 
601 E Street, NW 

Washington, DC  20049 

202-434-2380   FAX: 202-434-6451 
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AARP - MARYLAND 
Toll Free 1-866-542-8163 

200 St. Paul Place, Suite 2510 

Baltimore, MD  21202 

AARP State President:             Senior State Director:  Associate State Director, Advocacy 

 James Campbell                    Hank Greenberg         Tammy Bresnahan 

 

 

Adjournment: The email meeting was adjourned with the sending of these files to all Executive 

Board Members. 
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